

CHURCHFIELDS PRIMARY SCHOOL



School Street, Chesterton, Newcastle under Lyme, Staffs ST5 7HY Tel: 01782 567430

Email: office@churchfields-chesterton.staffs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs. D Beardsmore BA (Hons)
Deputy Headteacher: Mrs. C Pattison BA (Hons)

"Be the best you can be"

Part of the Collective Vision Multi-Academy Trust

8th January 2023

Dear parents and carers,

I hope you have had a good weekend.

I hope you enjoyed a happy and peaceful festive period. The law of averages says that not everyone will have. As you are aware we received some very sad news over the Christmas period. Please don't hesitate to reach out to school for support or advice. We will support the best way that we can.

Last week we went back in to the school hall for dinners. It was logistically difficult to arrange, but the children and staff were fantastic and made sure it was a success.

There is a strong focus on mental health in school this half term, with the week of 6th February set aside for some specific work to coincide with Children's Mental Health Week, Safer Internet Day and Dress to Express Day. The theme for Mental Health Week this year is "Let's Connect", which is designed to promote healthy connections and relationships in order to positively impact on mental health.

Online safety

You may have read about an incident involving an 11-year-old girl who lives in Cheshire. Her mother discovered that she was being groomed over Spotify. This interaction, over a prolonged period of time and with an unknown adult, resulted in the girl sharing explicit photographs via the app.

The parent considered herself to be extremely vigilant around online safety and her daughter did not have access to apps that demonstrably present more risks of grooming such as TikTok, Snapchat, Facebook and Instagram and her daughter used Spotify to listen to podcasts before bedtime.

The groomer was using the shared playlist facility to ask questions and interact with children and encouraging them to upload photos as album art within Spotify.

Clearly, undesirable behaviour will always remain part of society and the prevalence of online apps presents ever-changing risks to our children. Our role in school and for you as parents is to ensure that children are aware of risks and how to counter them, in an age-appropriate way, as well as to prevent their access to age-inappropriate apps and games and to actively monitor their online behaviour.

As part of our computing and PSHE curriculum we look at online safety. We will continue to have this as an important aspect of our school curriculum. We will be creating a distinct area on our website with support for you as parents to help to give you up to date information on online safety – like the poster below:



School Terms and Holiday Dates 2022 -2023

As always, please avoid booking holidays in term-time. They can only be authorised if they are 'exceptional' circumstances. I have limited capacity to authorise holidays. Our registers are externally checked and there are strict guidelines in place with very little 'wiggle' room regarding authorisation.

Spring Term 2023

Training day: Tuesday 3 January – School Closed

Staff & Pupils Wednesday 4th January – Friday 17th February

Holiday: Monday 20 February – Friday 24 February

Staff & Pupils Monday 27th February - Thursday 30th March

Training day: Friday 31st March – School Closed

Holiday: Monday 3rd April – Friday 14 April

Summer Term 2023

Staff & Pupils: Monday 17 April

Holiday: Monday 29 May – Friday 2 June

Staff & Pupils: Monday 5th June – Friday 21st July

Holiday: Monday 24th July – Friday 1st September

Thank you for your continued support,

Diane Beardsmore Headteacher